
Disability Concerns for Nursing/Midwifery Applications 

 

Are you worried that your disability or physical or mental health problem will affect 

your application to nurse/midwifery training? 

The Disability Rights Commission (2007) identify that applicants to higher education have a 

statutory duty to disclose information about disabilities or long-term health conditions for 

entry to nursing courses across Britain. Although the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC) 

says that “you may not be fit to practice for reasons of conduct, health or competence” (NMC 

2008) it’s not straight forward and we would not want you to be deterred from applying. 

If you have a disability, physical or mental health problem the above legislation and 

professional guidelines do not prevent you from applying to this University to undertake 

Nurse/ Midwifery training. In accordance with the Disability Discrimination Act 1995 

reasonable adjustments can be considered and put in place, as appropriate, to support and 

enable you to undertake your studies effectively. 

We would like to encourage you to contact us to discuss your individual concerns. For 

example, if you are wondering whether you would be suitable for selection or if you can cope 

with the programme or carry out the specific skills required in performing the job book an 

appointment to come and talk to us. 

Please contact: 

University admissions (01905) 855111 email admissions@worc.ac.uk  

You could also contact the Disability and Dyslexia Service at the University of Worcester. If 

you suspect that your disability will impact on your learning experience we urge you to 

contact the Service to discuss the nature and range of adjustments that may be necessary for 

you. Please feel free to get in contact before or after your application. 

Please note: This is an additional option to the requirement to disclose on the Pre-Enrolment 

Health Questionnaire 

We have included an advice booklet written by a student nurse for students with Dyslexia on 

clinical placements 

Please contact the Disability and Dyslexia Service on 01905 85 5531 email: 

disability@worc.ac.uk  
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